
Gene Fryhoff 
Roert Mullett 





JUNE  2022 

Happy June and Happy Month!! We had a great May but I think Spring missed us! We went from  
40- degree, rainy weather to 80 degrees, 100% humidity, and scalding days of sun! One thing you can 
depend on in Missouri is you can’t depend on the weather and all weathermen and women are guessing 
at best!! So…welcome to summer and some great events coming up this month! 
 
Our Post is hosting the District 8 meeting and luncheon on Sunday, 12 June. Events start at 1100 hours 
(11am). If you have never been to a District meeting, come on out and watch. It will be my first one as 
well. I apologize for those of you who attend church on Sundays for the timing of this event. We had no 
control over the start time. Father’s Day is just one week later on Sunday, 19 June. Take time to contact 
you Fathers if still around and reach out to your children. If you don’t have a good relationship with 
them, Father’s Day is a great time to start mending those fences. 
 
June also marks three important dates in our military history. The Normandy landings were the 
seaborne landing operations and associated airborne operations on Tuesday, 6 June 1944 of the Allied 
invasion of Normandy in Operation Overlord during World War II. Often referred to as D-Day, it was the 
largest seaborne invasion in history. The operation began the liberation of France and laid the 
foundations of the Allied victory over Hitler and Nazi Germany. Join the celebration of the U.S. Army 
Birthday on 14 June as we remember its creation in 1775. The Army originally consisted of volunteer 
Soldiers with roots to the Continental Army – and was formed to fight the Revolutionary War. Today, as 
the largest branch of the U.S. military, the proud men and women of the U.S. Army continue to provide 
peace and security for all of us. 14 June also commemorates Flag Day. This day celebrates the adoption 
of the flag of the United States on 14 June 1777, by resolution of the Second Continental Congress. The 
resolution stated: “Resolved, That the flag of the thirteen United States be thirteen stripes, alternate red 
and white; that the union be thirteen stars, white in a blue field, representing a new constellation.” 
Knowing our history is extremely important as each one of you have made your mark on history with 
your selfless service to our great Nation. Teaching your children and grandchildren your history is even 
more important. The glory days of your military service will be lost to time if you don’t tell your story to 
your children, your grandchildren, your neighbors, and your friends here at Post 624. Come visit us! 
Come share your memories with people just like you who served the Nation!!   
 
Thanks to every member of our Post in every organization for your honor, your service, and your selfless 
sacrifice for the Nation, our community, our Veterans, and our Post! It is my honor to serve with you 
all!! 
 
John Seward 
Commander 

COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 



Welcome to June and sunshine. 
The auxiliary “Silent Auction” was a wonderful success. Thank you Lisa Seward for 
agreeing to be chairman of this great fundraiser and thank you to all the auxiliary  
members that make this annual event such a success. I would also like to thank Sheila 
Marlow for her many years of chairing this event and helping Lisa with this one. 
 
Sheila and Jim Marlow will be moving in June to Des Moines, IA. They are going to be 
greatly missed by the American Legion and their extensive involvement over the years. 
We wish them well and hope they come back often. 
Just a reminder that the American Legion has a gmail account 
(ampost624@gmail.com) that can be used to receive your monthly newsletter. If you 
are interested in receiving by email, please contact Deb Schnoebelen at 573-216-1294 
and she will put you on the list. 
 
Please remember that the American Legion kitchen is open every Wednesday and Fri-
day evening from 5:00 to 6:30 for meals. We appreciate all of your support. 
 
Thought for the month: 
 
Too often we underestimate the power of touch, a smile, a kind word, a listening ear, 
an honest compliment, or the smallest act of caring, all of which have the potential to 
turn a life around. 
 
Respectfully 
Betty Hovey 
President 



RIDERS 

June is upon us... Warmer weather, increased traffic and a variety of increased motorcycle rid-
ers on the roads.  Whether your riding a bike or in a car please stay cognizant of your 
 surroundings. Everyone's life is worth paying attention to. 
   
RAFFLE sales for Bike week in September are in full swing! A Kimber Custom II two tone 
45acp and a Henry Brass Lever Action 45-70 Octagon Barrel are this year's prizes! Can't win if 
you don't play.  Please see the ladies at the bar or even a Legion Rider as we can hook you up! 
 
Please be safe in all you do but most of all keep the rubber side down! 








